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Central Intelligence Agency

Washington, D.C. 20505

18 May 2017
Mr. John Greenewald, JIr.

Reference: F-2016-01601 (Formerly F-2015-01166)
Dear Mr. Greenewald:

This is a final response to your 27 April 2016 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
request for on 2 July 2014, and then on 29 December 2014, the CIA issued a tweet on
Twitter stating the following “remember reports of unusual activity in the skies in the 50s?
That was us.” Therefore, you are requesting a copy of the following records:

1. All emails, memos, letter, correspondence etc., relating to the creation of this
tweet. This would include, but not be limited to, the social network teams, web
programmers, writers, and all CIA personnel involved in this tweet.

2. All documents compiled to research and fact check this tweet.

We processed your request in accordance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended, and
the CIA Information Act, 50 U.S.C. § 3141, as amended.

We completed a thorough search for records responsive to your request and located
one document, consisting of one page, which we can release in segregable form with
deletions made on the basis of FOIA exemption (b)(3). A copy of the document and an
explanation of exemptions are enclosed. Exemption (b)(3) pertains to information exempt
from disclosure by statute. The relevant statutes are Section 6 of the Central Intelligence
Agency Act of 1949, as amended, and Section 102A(i)(1) of the National Security Act of
1947, as amended. As the CIA Information and Privacy Coordinator, [ am the CIA official
responsible for this determination. You have the right to appeal this response to the
Agency Release Panel, in my care, within 90 days from the date of this letter. Please
include the basis of your appeal.

If you have any questions regarding our response, you may contact us at:

Central Intelligence Agency
Washington, DC 20505
Information and Privacy Coordinator
703-613-3007 (Fax)














